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Message from Miss  Blackburn

25th October 2024

MENU - FIRST DAY BACK AFTER HALF TERM
Macaroni cheese or pesto pasta.

Dear parents and carers,

We have arrived at the end of the longest half term of the year! Congratulations!!! I heard about
the following deals recently for cheap food/dining and thought I would share them with you:

Tesco – Kids eat free with any adult purchase (can be as little as a cup of tea)
Asda – Kids eat for £1 (no other purchase necessary)

Pizza Hut (nearest Truro) – Free kids buffet (enter the code SPOOKY on the app when you sit down
to order)

Please add the next parent meeting to your calendar, it would be great to see you there; agenda
includes rewards, school grounds and school meals. Germoe parent meeting is Tuesday 19th

November at 9.00am and Boskenwyn meeting is Tuesday 19th November at 2.30pm. In the
meantime, if you have any concerns then please email them to me on head@fbgschools.co.uk

rather than any other media to prevent gossip and so that action can be taken if necessary. 

We are really sad to be losing Charlotte Laity as she progresses in her career, Charlotte has been
an asset to the school and I’m sure she will shine in her next chapter. We would like to welcome to
the team Lucie Fromow, who will be the new teaching assistant in Years 3 and 4. Lucie has lots of
experience working with children and is hoping to do a doctorate in educational psychology, she

is knowledgeable and keen to learn more about children with special educational needs. We
would also like to welcome to the team Polly Motley, who some of you will already know as

Freddie’s mum. Polly will join the key stage 1 team with Mrs Reeves and Mrs Fish, she has lots of
teaching experience in dance accompanied by a masters degree and she will also be starting a

dance club after school. We are all really looking forward to working with both Polly and Lucie.

Have a wonderful half term and stay safe!
Paula Blackburn

POPPIES
We currently have poppies and a selection of other related items for sale outside Mrs Care’s office

CLUBS
Please note PE Games club has now finished.  All other clubs will continue and we have an additional
dance club on a Thursday afternoon.  
Please sign up by emailing secretary.germoe@fbgschools.co.uk

mailto:head@fbgschools.co.uk


AUTUMN TERM 2024

Monday 4th November
Helston CC Football League @ 4pm (no
football club)

Friday 8th November
Nasal Flu Vaccinations -Reception to Y6

Thursday 14th November 
Vision Screening - Reception

Monday 9th December
YR-Y6 Christmas Panto (see letters sent
via email)

Wednesday 11th December
Christmas Production - KS2 afternoon
and evening performances

Friday 13th December
Godolphin Cross Lantern Procession 

Tuesday 17th December 
Christmas Lunch

Friday 20th December
Break up for Christmas at 1.30pm

DIARY DATES 2024/2025

 TERM DATES 2024/2025

Autumn term (74 days)
3rd September 2024 - 20th
December 2024
(Half term 28th October - 1st
November )

Spring Term 2025 (60 days)
6th January 2025– 4th April
2025
(Half term 17th - 21st February)

Summer Term 2025 (61 days)
22nd April 2025- 23rd July
2025
(Half term 26th May - 30th
May)
INSET DAYS    2nd –6th June
2025



  RINSEY CLASS UPDATE 

Academic and Pastoral Support 
If you need help or have concerns regarding your child, please see your class teacher in

the first instance. Discussion with your class teacher first will help them to meet the needs
of your child. Further support can be sought by class staff, should this be needed.

Our topic is ancient Greece and we are learning about the inventions. Our English is non-
chronological reports and we’ve written our own report. In maths we’ve been doing one
digit number times another times another. Today in science we are learning about liquid
gas and solids. In re we’ve learnt about Adam and eve and why the serpent told eve to eat
the magic fruit. We’ve done 99 club and everyone is in a different club. In music we’ve just
finished but we were remembering the notes names.

By Enheduanna 



Twitter and Instagram
The Federation of Germoe and Boskenwyn Schools are on twitter and Instagram!
Twitter: @BoskenwynGermoe
Instagram: boskenwyngermoe
Feel free to follow us and spread the word to encourage others to hear about the
wonderful things happening in our schools.

School Closures in Emergency – Agreed Notification Procedure 
Please see the attached guidance from Cornwall Council. Sometimes schools have to
make the decision to close either partially or fully due to inclement weather such as snow
or other unforeseen circumstances. The procedures are revised annually. The agreed
notification Procedure for our school is: We will inform Cornwall Council so they can
update their website We will inform local radio stations (BBC Radio Cornwall, Goldmine FM,
Heart FM, Pirate FM) so they can make announcements and update their websites We will
post on our Facebook pages, “The Federation of Boskenwyn and Germoe School,”
“Boskenwyn FOBS” and “Germoe FROGS” If you wake up to a blanket of snow in the near
future then please make sure you check one or more of the above places to keep up to
date with school closures, it may be that we open later or close earlier so you will need to
check before coming to school. If the school needs to close whilst the children are there
then we will contact all parents via phone

CLUBS

Monday:
CANCELLED - Mr Conway- Football
Miss Symons- STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering and Maths) Explorers

Tuesday:
Mrs Knight- Eco Club
Miss Burns- Book Making

Thursday:
Mrs Reeves and Ms Motley - Dance Club 

All Clubs are open to Year 1 and above and if your child/ren would like to join you will need
to contact Mrs Care in the office to sign them up.







· All Stars Holiday Camps at Cornwall Cricket Centre -
5 to 8 year olds 

Booking Link - Monday 28th & Tuesday 29th October
2024 9am to 12pm

· Dynamos Holiday Camps at Cornwall Cricket Centre
- 8 to 11 year olds 

Booking Link - Monday 28th and Tuesday 29th
October 2024 1pm to 4pm

 
Cornwall Cricket are aware of the financial challenges

and have a limited Free places available for those
impacted families, please email:

admin@cornwallcricket.co.uk
 

For more camps and information visit the Cornwall
Cricket Holiday Camp webpage:

Transition to Hardball - Wednesday 30th October
9am to 3pm

Hardball - Friday 1st November 9am to 3pm

MINACK THEATRE
Exciting news we have Play in a Day happening soon - The Casebook of Sherlock
Holmes! This will take place on Saturday 9th November and is aimed at youngsters aged
7-11 years . To book please follow this link Play in a Day – The Casebook of Sherlock
Holmes | Minack Theatre


